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___________________________________________________________________________
The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families toward the positive resolution of grief

following the death of a child of any age and to provide information to help others be supportive.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​ 

Welcome: The Nashville chapter meets at 3:00 p.m. on the second Sunday of each month in the American Builders & Contractors (ABC) Building, 1604 Elm Hill Pike, Nashville, TN  37210 .  Park and enter at the rear of the building.

We truly regret that we have no accommodations for young children, but teenagers and older siblings are welcome to attend.

August 13 Meeting: 

  Reflections on the 40th Annual

National Conference of The Compassionate Friends

S

[image: image2.wmf]everal members of the Nashville Chapter attended the 40th TCF National Conference in Orlando, Florida July 28-30.  A national conference of The Compassionate Friends is unlike any other conference, providing fresh insights, informative and healing workshops, as well as new or renewed bonds with other bereaved parents. Our members will relate to us highlights of the conference as our program on August 13. They will tell about the banquet speakers, workshops, and other events they took part in. Following this time together, we will break up into our regular small sharing groups. 
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                       Forgive Me

There's a hole where my heart used to be.

When I smile at you and say I'm okay,
Forgive me.

I know you want to help me but I turn you away,
Forgive me.

I show no interest, nor do I seem to care.
Forgive me.

For there's an emptiness now where my heart used to be.

                                                                            Alannah McGregor
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We remember our children with love and gratitude. We miss their faces,

their voices and their smiles. And we do not forget--
In the month of their births--

Jared Ensley Banta

August 23

Grandson of 

V. G. and Karen Banta

Eric Wayne Bunn

August 18

Son of Yvonne Warner

Nancy Louise Copeland

August 31

Daughter of 

Tom and Jenny Copeland

Jamison Michael Duncan (Jamie)

August 27

Son of Mike and Kay Duncan

Eva Renee Hartman

August 6

Daughter of 

Kay Hartman

Wade Hampton Morgan

August 5

Son of 

David and Barbara Morgan

Jeremy Russell Powers

August 4

Son of Phillip and Linda King and Ricky Powers, Sr.

Jacob Federman Smiley

August 24

Son of Troy and Susan Smiley

In the month of their deaths—
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Christopher Matthew Anderson

August 27

Son of Suzy Anderson

Preston Chauncey Birdsong

August 13

Son of Preston Birdsong and Janice Birdsong

Nancy Louise Copeland

August 28

Daughter of 

Tom and Jenny Copeland

Laura Abigail Czirr (Abby)

August 10

Daughter of 

Steve and Paige Czirr

Gary Lee Durichek

August 6

Son of 

Jimmy and Barbara Hayes

Marvin Lee Edwards

August 3

Son of 

Charles and Ruth Edwards

Quinton Tyler Jasko

August 3

Son of Michelle Jasko

Benjamin Bedell Koomen (Ben)

August 9

Son of 

John and Betsy Koomen

Johnny Dwayne Newcome

August 9

Son of 

Don and Loretta Newcome

Lauren O’Donnell

August 17

Daughter of Denny and Shirley O’Donnell

Lauren Christina O’Saile

August 28

Daughter of Don Davenport

Granddaughter of 

Martha Davenport

Stephanie Dawn Reeves

August 25

Daughter of Barney and Patricia Raymond

Michael Story

August 31

Son of Joyce Story

Amanda Jo White

August 21

Daughter of 

Jerry and Peggy Nolan

and always....


Newly Bereaved . . . Time will ease the hurt

The sadness of the present days is locked and set in time, and moving to the future is a slow and painful climb.

But all the feelings that are now so vivid and so real can't hold their fresh intensity as time begins to heal.

No wound so deep will ever go away, yet every hurt becomes a little less from day to day.

Nothing can erase the painful imprints on your mind; but there are softer memories that time will let you find.

Though your heart won't let the sadness simply slide away, the echoes will diminish even though the memories stay.

                         Bruce Wilmer

                               TCF NJ newsletter
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GIFTS OF LOVE AND REMEMBRANCE

We are deeply grateful for the voluntary gifts of love that make it possible for The Compassionate Friends

to offer comfort to those families who do not know today that they will need us tomorrow.

Jim and Carol Akers

In loving memory of their son,

Jacob Taylor Akers

Yarnell and Liz Beatty

In loving memory of their son,

Alex Beatty

Jim and Loretta Bolton

In loving memory of their son,

James Michael Bolton (Mikey)

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Cheadle, Jr.

In loving memory of their son,

John Roaten Cheadle, III (Ro)

Barbara Davies

Through Nationwide workplace giving program

In loving memory of 

her stepsons,

Roy James Davies and

Taylor Davies

Sons of Roy Davies

Kroger Plus

Community Rewards Program

(See page 5)

Ron and Darlene Henson

In loving memory of                   their son,

Daniel Lee Henson

Michael and Charlotte Margolis

In loving memory of 

their son,

SSG James A. Maum

Elisabeth Small

In loving memory of 

her daughter,

Jessica Bloom

Each month, Allegra Print & Imaging, 601 Grassmere Park, donates the printing of this newsletter as a gift to the families of TCF.  Deanna Brown and her family assemble, label, sort and mail the newsletter in loving memory of her son, Marcus Dean Brown. We appreciate so much these people and their generosity to all of us.

Adjusted

“It's been several years since your son died,”

They say, “Surely, you must have

adjusted by now.”

Yes, I am adjusted —

Adjusted to feeling pain

And sadness and grief and guilt and loss.

Adjusted to hurting and unexpected tears.

Adjusted to seeing people made

uncomfortable upon

Hearing me say “My son died.”

Adjusted to losing my best friend because

I'm not always “up.”

Adjusted to people acting as if grief is contagious.

And TCF meetings are “morbid.”

Adjusted? Oh, yes, to many things.

Knowing I won't hear his voice, but listening for it still.

Knowing I won't see him drive his Toronado,

But staring at every one I see.

Adjusted to feeling empty on his birthday

And wishing for just one more time with him.

Adjusted: As life goes on —

To realizing I cannot expect everyone I meet

To wear a bandage — just because I am still bleeding...

                                                               Shirley Blakely Curle

                                                                   TCF, Central AR


I Can See You

I can see you when a friend visits your grave,

I can see you when I hear your favorite music,

I can see you when your dog howls as you taught him,

I can see you when the stars shine brightly,

I see you in my mind's image when the summer rain cools

the desert brush,

When spring buds emerge with new growth,

When winter chills the air,

When I see young lovers look into each other's eyes and

make promises, have goals and dreams.

In my intense pain, I hear you whisper, "I'm O.K."

I cannot see you when others are uncomfortable with me,

When I can't even mention the anniversary of your death,

When someone unwittingly said I have two children and I

wanted to scream that I have three, now and always.

Please be kind and allow me to see him in my own way

because he exists in my world and

I see him when you let me.

                                                                                        Cindy Nevins

                                                                     TCF Tucson Chapter, AZ
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A Stranger . . . My Friend

I don't remember who, but someone called me to the phone that day.
A lady said she didn't know me, but just wanted to say: 
That she had lost a child, too. She would pray for my deep pain.
My days that had been sunny were now filled with crashing rain.

Her voice was kind and soothing as she spoke to me with care.
I grasped each word intensely that the stranger was willing to share.
Her child died in a way similar to mine, a passenger in a car.
She knew rage, shocking sorrow and recognized my new, deadening scar.

She said we have a mutual friend in the funeral director there. 
For he had buried her child too and now mine – I could not bear.
I cried and cried as she talked to me that sad, heartbreaking day.
But she quickly instilled in my mind right then and there – that crying was okay.

She briefly spoke of brighter days to come somewhere along the way.
She assured me, too, that God was there, if only I could pray.
I don't remember all she said, my mind was so far away.
But I thank God for sending her, a stranger – my friend – that day.

She called me again a few days later to see if I was alive. 
Still in shock, I remembered her, the lady who had survived.
Such grief, such devastating sadness: I was totally in despair.
But my new friend called again, keeping me in her care.

We came to meet, this lady and I, in life's ungracious bend.
I love her now, this total stranger: 
She is my Compassionate Friend

Diana Grider
TCF, Kokomo, IN


Sharing a Private Grief

T

he other day someone said to me, “My grief is too private to share.” I think we all feel that way sometimes. We are saying two things when we say that. First, “You could not possibly know how I feel.” And, second, we are saying, “I hurt so much, I’m not about to tell you of my anguish and leave myself open to your judgment of my feelings.” We have to protect ourselves, but, in protecting our privacy, are we forgetting anything? Is it possible that our friends are not judging us and that in not giving voice to our sorrow we are closing the door of the healing love that may be in store for us?

It is possible that our friends don’t know what to say to us. People have no trouble wishing us, “Happy Birthday,” and, “Get well soon,” and, “Have a good day,” and meaning it. But it is hard for people to express their sorrow, often because they are afraid of hurting us. That they don’t express their grief isolates us. Sometimes we have to encourage others to address the issues closest to our hearts – for our own protection.

Pat Ryan

TCF Silverdale, WA
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Three Years and Many Tears:

Another New Perspective on Grief

W

hen I attended my first meeting of the Compassionate Friends in March of 2003, I was numb with shock, heartbroken and overwhelmed with the loss of my only child. Entering the meeting room on that first night, I was met by Melinda, whose sweet voice and caring attitude touched me with reassurance and a new hope. She asked about my child. Her sincere sorrow for my loss was apparent. Instantly I connected with Melinda and with this group. While I could say nothing more than my child’s name at that first meeting, 
I felt I had found a kinship that would help sustain me on this journey that was thrust upon me.

It’s been three years since I attended that first meeting. I am now working with Melinda to reach out to newly bereaved parents and offer them the comfort and hope that only one who has walked this lonely road can provide. My outreach is through writing, editing and printing our newsletter and helping to find resources and plan meetings through the steering committee.

Steering committee? I had no thoughts of how this organization ran on that first night or even for that first year. 
I was so traumatized, so deep in my grief, so lost in my emotional whirlwind that I didn’t think about the very basics that allow TCF to function. I only knew that I needed these people who wanted to know my child, listen, cry with me, care about me and help to heal my wounded psyche. I began to reach out to them, to find out about their children, to hear their story, to understand their loss and to discover how they found the hope to go on.

Now I am beginning to realize what goes into making Compassionate Friends an organization that is always there, ready for bereaved parents. It doesn’t happen magically. The national organization establishes the guidelines and offers help to the local chapters. Local chapters must plan their meetings and special events, take the calls of parents who are newly bereaved, do their own fundraising, purchase their own library, set up their own web site, establish an outreach to their own community and send specific information to the national organization in order to comply with national rules and federal law. This takes effort, and those who do this are all members of the local chapter.

As a self-help group we charge no dues. We make no demands of our members. Some choose to attend meetings and participate; some choose not to participate. Some choose not to attend meetings but want to receive the newsletter. Each one of us must do what is most comfortable personally as we work our way along the grief path. Some of us will want to participate in the structure of the organization; others simply will not be able to do this.

At some point in this process, I realized that in giving back to this gentle group, my personal discovery was one of a duality of emerging benefit. As I move forward on this never-ending path of grief, I seek new ways to memorialize my child and to honor those who saw me through my darkest hours of despair. Working to help others whose grief is raw or whose grief started long before mine, is a choice I have made.

Not all of us are able to do this. But if you are one of those parents who feel the need to become active in the organizational structure of TCF, don’t hesitate to step forward. Our chapter, sadly, continues to grow with newly bereaved parents who come to meetings choking back tears; they are greeted by the sweet voice and concerned heart of another bereaved parent who has walked this road.

Annette Mennen Baldwin

In memory of my son, Todd Mennen

TCF, Katy, TX
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Tribute to Adam

Because of you,

We have started organizations.

We have reached out to others.

We have changed laws.

We have gotten involved.

Because of you,

We are not afraid.

We have gained compassion.

We have walked the valley of the shadow of death.

We have loved and we have cried.

Because of you,

We have gained strength and wisdom.

We have faith.

We have hope for a better world.

We have been blessed,

Because of you.

Keith and Wendy Downen

In Memory of our son, Adam Downen

Note: 18-year old Adam Downen was killed in Knoxville, Tennessee on May 21, 2000, the night after his 
high school graduation, after attending a keg party hosted by the parents of a fellow graduate.


Rituals
I

 don’t know why rituals help us heal, but often they do. One day, less than a year after Philip had died, a friend and I met on a private beach in Gloucester, Massachusetts. The beach was special to both of us, because the mother she had lost and the son I had lost had both spent wonderfully happy hours on it.

We didn't quite know how to do a ritual so we made one up. We each gathered a large handful of stones, and then we sat down on the sandy beach with our stones by our sides, facing one another. Each of us in turn placed a stone down on the sand, and as we did so, we shared something about the loved one we had lost. Our anecdotes ran the gamut from happy and funny to sad and longing. We laughed, and we cried. Gradually the stones formed a circle, and we then placed the two remaining stones in its center, in honor of Philip and her mom. We stood up, hugged, and went to have lunch at a favorite place nearby. There we shared photographs and more memories. By the time we parted, we both knew her mom and my son were happily alive in both our memories. And we felt wonderful for having celebrated their lives together.

After I moved to California, I met my dear friend Nell at the first TCF Marin meeting I attended. And ever since, on the birthdays of our sons and on the day they each died, Nell and I have gathered at a special beach to do our own ritual, similar to the first but unique to us. We like to toss flowers into the ocean in honor of John and Philip. Nell often brings something to read, which I like and will do in the future, too. We, too, laugh and cry. We often, but not always, do the circle of stones. I love that I'm getting to know her John, and that she is becoming acquainted with my Philip. Though our two beloved sons died, their spirits, their humor, their extraordinary creativity and their love are very present in these gentle sharing times.

I encourage you to do whatever rituals are helpful and easy for you. Feel free to borrow ours. May whatever you do to celebrate and remember your child’s touch will bring ease to your heart.

Catharine (Kitty) Reeve

TCF Marin and San Francisco Chapters, CA

Shared joy is double joy; Shared sorrow is half sorrow

Swedish Proverb
August 2017                                                                      TCF Nashville, TN                                                                                          7

CHAPTER INFORMATION

The Birthday Table
In the month of your child’s birthday, a table will be provided at our meeting where you can share photographs, mementos, your child’s favorite snack or a birthday cake, a bouquet of flowers—anything you’d like to bring. We want to know your child better, so please take advantage of this opportunity to celebrate the wonderful day of your child’s birth and for us to become better acquainted.

What is the Yellow Slip?
Please return your yellow renewal slip. After a year on the newsletter mailing list, those names that were added in that month of a previous year, may receive a yellow half-sheet asking that their subscription be renewed. This is simply to keep our mailing list and the information in it current. If you do not send the yellow slip back, we must assume that you no longer want the newsletter. Although you are given an opportunity to make a voluntary donation, there is no cost involved in your subscription. The newsletter is our gift to you for as long as you wish to receive it. You may request that your name be returned to the active list at any time simply by calling 615-356-4TCF (4823).

Religion and TCF

The Principles of The Compassionate Friends state that TCF reaches out to all bereaved parents across the artificial barriers of religion, race, economic class, or ethnic group. Further, TCF espouses no specific religious or philosophical ideology. Despite our nondenominational status, many writers indicate that they have found comfort in their faith, and some have shared their anger and loss of faith. The opinions and beliefs expressed in letters, articles and poetry are those of the contributors.
Newsletter Deadline

In order to meet printing deadlines, all donations and original poems or articles must be received by the meeting day of the preceding month to be published in the next issue of the TCF Nashville newsletter. All donations and submissions are greatly appreciated. 
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BEREAVEMENT RESOURCES 

Alive Alone

Alive Alone is an organization to benefit parents whose only child or all children have died. Visit their website at www.alivealone.org.

Survivors of Suicide

There is a caring SOS group in Nashville. For information about meetings, you may call 615 244-7444, or go to the Tennessee Suicide Prevention Network at TSPN.org, and you will find a list of all Tennessee SOS locations.

Sharing

SHARING is a community organization interested in helping parents who have experienced a miscarriage, stillbirth or the death of a newborn infant. Call 615 342-8899 to confirm dates and times of meetings. See www.nationalshare.org

Alive Hospice Support Group for Bereaved Parents
For general information about Grief Support Services at Alive Hospice, please call the main number: 615 963-4732  or email griefsupport@alivehospice.org.  Diane Castellano, LCSW is a grief counselor there for children and their families. Call her at 615-346-8554. Contact John Baker at 615-346-8364 for bereaved parent support or individual counseling.
Other TCF Chapters

There are several other chapters of The Compassionate Friends you might want to know about. Anytime you are in their vicinity or feel the need to talk with other bereaved parents, feel free to attend their meetings. Also, when you personally know a newly bereaved family in one of these towns, please call the chapter number and give them the information so they can make contact with the family. To locate a chapter, you may call the TCF National Office at 1-877 969-0010, or go to www.compassionatefriends.org and click on chapter locator.
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  If you would like for your child's name to be listed in the Children Remembered column in the newsletter, please print the information below exactly as you would like it to be shown. Please print or type and send this form to TCF, P. O. Box 50833, Nashville, TN 37205.  
Child's name ____________________________________________  Birth ___________________  Death ____________________










  mo/day/yr                                       mo/day/yr

___ Son of

___ Daughter of  _______________________________________________________________________

***********************************************************************************************************

If you would like to make a donation in memory of your child to aid in the continuing efforts of TCF to offer understanding and support to bereaved parents, just enclose your check, payable to The Compassionate Friends, and please complete the following:









___son of

$________, in memory of _________________________________
___daughter of _____________________________________

***********************************************************************************************************

All I Need to Know

                                                                  I’m beginning to know your children

From the things I’ve heard you tell,

From the pictures that you’ve brought here

                I think I know them well

Our hurt and sorrow are immense

                                           I’m not sure where to start.

                                         Compassion after all is

                                        Your pain in my heart.

                                         My thanks to you for listening

To words wrung from my soul.

We are The Compassionate Friends

That’s all I need to know.

Jack Brown

TCF Louisville

Phone Friends


We have all experienced the pain of losing a child. We understand and would like to listen. If you can’t reach one of us, feel free to call another person on this list.





Accidental Death ………...Mike and Paula Childers


615-646-1333


AIDS………………….….…….….......Joyce Soward


615-754-5210


Illness………….…………..David and Peggy Gibson


615-356-1351


Infant…………………..……………..…Jayne Head


                                                               615-264-8184


SIDS………….…………..…….……Kris Thompson


                                                               931-486-9088


Suicide…….……………….Ron and Darlene Henson


                                                               615-789-3613


Small Child….……........Kenneth and Kathy Hensley


				     615-237-9972


Alcohol/Drug Overdose......…...............……Ed Pyle


                                                               615-712-3245











Kroger Rewards


Kroger will donate real dollars to TCF Nashville through the 


Kroger Community Rewards program every time you shop there!





To create an account to benefit TCF, go to the Kroger website and click on "Community Rewards," then follow the instructions on that page.





After that, all you have to do is shop at Kroger and swipe your Plus Card. It’s an easy way to support our chapter.











